Mayfield Town Council Meeting October 20, 2015

Regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Council was held on October 20, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at the Mayfield Town Hall, located at 52 North Main Street, Mayfield, Utah.

Present at the meeting: (by roll call)
Catherine Bartholomew – Town Recorder
Zara Faatz – Councilmember
Billie Coates – Councilmember
Eric Peterson – Councilmember
Mayor John Christensen - Presiding

Others present at the meeting: Garrick Willden Keenen Haight

Absent:

Desirae Christiansen – Councilmember Van Malmgren - Maintenance Supervisor

John Christensen welcomed everyone to the meeting. Pledge of Allegiance was offered and the prayer was given by Catherine.

The Mayor turned the time over to our Engineer Garrick Willden. He presented a final budget report on the road project and reviewed it with the council. He stated that we have about \$52,000.00 remaining from the grant and wondered if the council had a project or projects that they would like to have done that is within the scope of the our project. After some discussion the council asked Garrick to write a letter asking if we council gravel the cemetery roads or complete a sidewalk project from the Christenburg Road to the Mayfield Estates along highway 137. He also presented the invoices that he needs the council to approve that need to be paid on the road project. After some discussion motion was made by Eric to approve the payment of the invoices, seconded by Billie. Motion carried.

Garrick reviewed with the council the map and report he had completed for us to update our Class "C" Funds.

Garrick stated that he had contacted the church and they are willing to pay for the cement that was used to repair the drainage problems on the corner going down by the park. He asked Catherine to make an invoice statement that he could give to the church for payment.

Mr. Haight was present at the meeting to discuss his concerns with the town being involved with the law suit pending against him and also the town paying for legal counsel for the case. Mayor Christensen explained to the council and Mr. Haight on the legal obligation of the town, because the local government is responsible for the prosecuting attorney fee on a criminal case. The mayor asked Mr. Haight to contact our Attorney Kevin Danial to answer all his legal questions concerning this matter. The Mayor stated that he thinks that if is a misdemeanor in the town it is the local government's responsibility to prosecute and if it is a felony it is the counties.

Mr. Haight would like the town to put in a stop sign on his corner. The Mayor said that we had installed a yield sign. Mr. Haight said it is not helping and would like the city to put in a stop sign. He is very concerned about how fast the 4 wheelers and motorcycles travel along the road by his home.

Minutes were read for the month of September. After some discussion motion was made by Zara to accept the minutes with corrections. Seconded by Eric, motion carried.

Bills were presented for payment for the month of October, and after reviewing the bills motion was made by Eric to pay the bills. Seconded by Billie, motion carried.

Catherine stated that she had ordered the candy for Christmas.

Catherine presented a financial statement and a budget report for the town. She also stated that we have paid off our loan with FHA.

Zara updated the council on what she is doing up at the cemetery.

Move to adjourn.